
 

 

CITY OF STATESBORO 
CITY COUNCIL WORK SESSION MINUTES 

May 01, 2012 

A work session of the Statesboro City Council was held on May 01, 2012 at 11:08a.m. in the 

Council Chambers at City Hall.  Present were Council Members: Will Britt, Tommy Blitch, John 

Riggs and Travis Chance.  Also present were City Manager Frank Parker, City Clerk Sue 

Starling, Department Heads as well as staff members, news media and citizens. Mayor Joe R. 

Brannen and Councilman Gary Lewis were absent. Other Department Heads as well as citizens 

and news media were also present. 

 

Topics of Discussion 

 

Pending Storm Water Regulations and Potential Funding Mechanisms 

 

Courtney Reich and Curtis Burkett representing the Ecological Planning Group gave a 

presentation on Storm Water Management Assessment and Funding Analysis. The presentation 

was to update Statesboro on the regulations they may be faced with from the EPD. 

 

Reports from Staff: 

 

City Manager’s Report 

No report 

Department Head Reports 

 

Director of Human Resource Jeff Grant stated the ribbon cutting for the new clinic went very 

well. He also stated the Policy and Review team had a meeting and would be bringing 

recommendations to Council. 

 

Purchasing Agent Darren Prather stated the driving class would be held on Thursday in the 

Council chambers. 

 

Director of Water Wastewater Wayne Johnson updated Council on the logo for the water tank. 

Director of Community Development Mandi Cody stated all projects are moving forward. 

Public Comments 

None 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:50 am 

There was no action taken at the meeting. 

 

 

 


